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NQA is approved to transition 
organizations to all AS9100:2016 

series of standards

After 1st June 2017 no audits (initial, 
surveillance or recertification) shall 

be conducted to AS9100:2009 
(AS9100C), AS9110:2012 (AS9110B), 

or AS9120:2009 (AS9120A) though 
companies may transfer their 

certification to NQA after that date.

Organizations shall transition to the 
new AS9100-series standard in line 

with their current audit cycle; i.e. 
at the next planned surveillance or 

recertification

Organizations certificated to 
AS9100:2009, AS9110:2012, or 

AS9120:2009 cannot transition during 
a transfer audit

Your transition audit 
will include additional 
audit time to review 
new requirements in 

accordance with IAQG 
rules.

The transition audit will include an 
audit of those requirements and 

processes that were planned to be 
audited but in addition will include an 
audit of all new requirements of the 

2016 standard.

The certification body is required 
to make a positive certification 

decision prior to 15th September 
2018.  The positive certification 
decision includes completion 

of the transition audit; any 
corrective action plans submitted, 
implemented, and verified by an 
NQA lead auditor; and evaluation 

of the package by NQA. 

Organizations can have initial audits 
to AS9100:2009, AS9110:2012, or 

AS9120:2009 until 1st June 2017, but 
those certificates will only be valid 
until 14th September 2018.  After 1st 
June 2017, organizations can only 

be audited to the new AS9100:2016 
series of standards

Organizations may upgrade from 
ISO 9001:2008 or ISO 9001:2015 

15.09.2018


